
HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING 
COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 9, 2011
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:33 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Deana Reed, Mitch Corbin, Mary Borders, Stephanie Williams and Jena Hornback.
Agenda

After reviewing the agenda, a motion was made by Jena Hornback to add the PD Budget to the agenda that Mrs. Campbell suggested and seconded by Deana Reed.  After this motion, the meeting began.
July Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the July 13, 2011 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made by Deana Reed and seconded by Jena Hornback to accept the minutes as revised.  Consensus was reached by the Council. 
Public Comment
Visitor Gary Milby, Associate Superintendant of Finance from the Hardin County Board of Education, was in attendance in today’s meeting and addressed the Council.
Good News Report

Mrs. Mitchell and Mrs. Senamontry shared pictures with the Council on the KinderCamp that was held this year on July 27th for new kindergarten students.  They reported that it was a great success and each class had a high attendance of students with this being our first year of holding KinderCamp at Heartland Elementary.
Mrs. Campbell reported that the Open House held on July 28th was smooth opening and great turnout of parents and students.  She reported that the children have since settled in to school as well as the teachers and are doing a great job.

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Mrs. Campbell shared the different student achievements such as MAP data, CATS, Literacy data and CSIP with the Council.
The Council talked about the testing and how it affects scores and children and what can be done.  All the ways that can reflect to parents ways of helping students, understanding scores and tests.

PLANNING

Committees
Teachers sign up for various committees.  Parents are encouraged to sign up as well.  Tonight is a parent night where there will be opportunities to do so.  
Policies

The various policies were discussed amongst the Council.  

PROGRAM REVIEW

Site Base Council is involved with program reviews as for accountability, i.e. Arts/Humanities, Practical Living, etc.

BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget was unavailable at this meeting.  A motion was then made by Mitch Corbin and seconded by Jena Hornback to accept the Local Budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.  
NEW BUSINESS
End of Year Report
The End of Year report was reviewed and looked over by the Council.  A motion to accept the End of Year report as revised by Stephanie Williams and seconded by Mary Borders.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
ESS Budget
Gena Mitchell is the Coordinator of the ESS Budget.  The budget report was shared with the Council.  After reviewing the report, Jena Hornback made a motion and Deana Reed seconded the motion to accept the budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

Accident Report

The Council reviewed the accident report with no action taken.
PD Budget

Mrs. Campbell discussed the PD budget with the Council.  Mr. Milby was in attendance at this meeting and received permission from Mrs. Campbell to address the Council to further explain questions concerning this budget.  After the question and answer session, a motion was made by Deana Reed and a second by Jena Hornback to accept the PD Budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

OLD BUSINESS

Mrs. Campbell presented to the Council an addendum sheet to add to the Student Handbook concerning the dress code.  After review, Mitch Corbin made a motion to add the addendum to the handbook.  Stephanie Williams seconded the motion with consensus being reached by the Council.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Mary Borders made a motion to go into Executive Session at 4:50 pm to discuss personnel issues.  A second was received by Jena Hornback.  Executive Session ended at 4:59 pm.
After the Council came out of Executive Session, Stephanie Williams made a motion to recommend to Superintendant Johnston to hire the following person for the position listed at Heartland Elementary:

a. Amanda Strange, Instructional Assistant
She also recommended to post two half time ESS waiver positions.

Jena Hornback seconded this motion with consensus being reached by the Council.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Mrs. Campbell announced that Parent Orientations will be held tonight, August 9th for PK-2 at 5:30 and then grades 3-5 will be held at 6:30 pm
AGENDA

The next meeting will be held September 13, 2011 at 3:30 pm.
With no further items on the agenda, Stephanie Williams made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Deana Reed.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:03 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary

